
Te Kupu o te wiki 
tunu(a) =  cook 

Newsletter.  
Friday 5th March 2021 - Week Five Term One 

3rd Sunday of Lent Mark 
John 2:13-25  

Last week I took Nikai, Ngaika and Olivia to Halfway Bush Kindy to read stories and interact with 
the children. We had a lovely time meeting and talking to the teachers and students. Our next visit 
is to Little Wonders once Level 1 is in place. Our sea theme 
is in full swing in the classroom with the children learning 
some amazing facts about the animals. Their craft looks 
awesome too. Our artwork on Maori designs are complete 
and we also had a visit from Mr Lucas. 

Mrs Guthrie set us a maths challenge this week – to discover what prime  
numbers are and how they work.  So we used the 100s board and recorded our 
results using colours to help us.  We counted in 2s, marking the squares as we 
went.  Then repeated this with 10s, 5s, 3s, 6s, 4s, 8s 7s and finally 9s.  We 
were then left with the PRIME numbers.  We used counters to prove how a 
prime number works.  We tried 19 and found we could not make groups of 2, 3, 
4, 5, 6, 7, 8, 9 or 10.  We then tried 23 and found the same result.  Prime  
numbers cannot be put into piles/groups/sets.  Next week we will add in the 
maths vocabulary of multiples, factors and divisible by.  

For art we have been observing and drawing.  On Tuesday we sat outside under 
trees and drew the school, playground, and surrounding views.  On Wednesday  
Mr Jarka brought in his model trains and the children drew 
these.  The sketches are amazing and well worth a look.  
Yesterday we ‘drew with scissors’ like Henri Matisse and 
added shapes to our painted backgrounds from last week 
where we used up all our left over paint to create beautiful 
colours.  These pieces of art are hanging in Room 1.  



March: 
7th Sharvyin’s Birthday 
8th Teacher Only Day 
12th Axten’s Birthday 
17th St Patricks Day 
22nd Otago Anniversary Day (public holiday) 
April: 
2nd-6th   Easter (public holiday) 
3rd Daniel’s Birthday 

April cont’d: 
12th Sinead’s Birthday 
16th Last day of Term 1 
25th Alexie’s Birthday 
25th Eniya’s Birthday 
May: 
3rd First day of Term 2 
9th Aria Cook’s Birthday 
11th Elizabeth’s Birthday 

  

 

 

   Lenten Fasting 

During this term, the teachers are 
moving towards real time  

reporting using Educa. 

We will keep you updated. 

SITUATION VACANT 

Housekeeper, St Mary’s Presbytery 

A position is available for a housekeeper 
at St Mary’s Presbytery.  Duties include 
cooking and cleaning two mornings per 
week (Tuesday and Thursday).   
Experience in meal preparation and time 
management with a respect for privacy is 
needed for this position. 

To apply, please call Fr. Fredy on 
03 476 4361 or 022 317 7462  

1st – 5th March (Violet  2nd Week of Lent  Pope Francis Universal Prayer  

 

Intention for evangelization ‐ Sacrament of reconciliation. 

Let us pray that we may experience the sacrament of  

reconciliation with renewed depth, to taste the infinite mercy of God.  

 

Reconciliation is a Sacrament instituted by Jesus in his love and mercy to offer us forgiveness 

for the times we have sinned and turned away from God. At the same time, we are reconciled with the 

Church because it is also wounded by our sins. 

Every time we sin, we hurt ourselves, other people and God. In Reconciliation, we acknowledge our sins 

before God and the Church. We express our sorrow in a meaningful way, receive the forgiveness of 

Christ and his Church, make reparation for what we have done, and resolve to do better in the future.  

TEACHER ONLY DAY - MONDAY 8TH MARCH 2021 




